

Friends of Lythe School Minutes
Meeting Held on Wednesday 11th October 2017 at 2.30pm

The meeting for FOLS opened at 2.30pm and was held in the Seashells.

Those in attendance were: Sarah Peirson, Sarah Arnold, Carolyn Pearson, Ruth Popham, Amy Goy, Julie Mckernon, Liz Brooks and Lena Lovage Halliday

Apologies: Lisa Winter.

Minutes from the last meeting were read with no matters arising.

- **Halloween Disco – 31st October 3.30pm-5pm**

It was confirmed that the nursery children will be able to attend. Tom Cornforth would be able to do the disco and Harriet will be available to help with the food.

The poster has gone on facebook and will be in this week's newsletter.

- **Fireworks Night at the village hall – Sunday 5th November.**

It was agreed that those of us who were attending the fireworks would turn up half an hour earlier to offer help with the door, stewarding and kitchen etc. I have confirmed this with Jeanette Trousdale - she will let us know the timings.

- **Christmas Cards**

The Christmas cards are still ongoing, but should be ready to return to the printers on Friday, we should have the proofs back after half-term.

We had thought we would use the same designs to enter the Whitby Town Council's Christmas card competition but this was not possible as the entries had to be drawn on their template. It has been decided that KS1 would attempt to enter the competition, entries need to be completed by Friday 13th October.

- **Christmas Fair – Friday 1st December 5.30pm-7.30pm**

It has been agreed that we will do the Christmas fair on a Friday this year. Dave Metcalfe has agreed to be our Santa (thank you Dave) we will run the same ticket system as last year but we will put an adult elf in with Santa to keep the older children settled.

Sarah Peirson will confirm if Harriet will be able to help us with food.

We have 5 stalls already booked, I think this will be enough as we have a lack of room at Christmas.

Start requesting Teddies for the teddy raffle, we have agreed to keep the price at £1.00.

We need to confirm that Friday 24th can be a non-uniform day to collect chocolate tombola donations.

Sarah Peirson has request for the choir to sing.

- **Christmas Party Village Hall**

We would like to do the Village Hall Christmas Party again this year. We will hold it on the weekend of the 16th/17th December Magic Mike depending. We will run the same format as last year.

- **Any other Business**

- **Mini Bus.**

It was agreed to see if we could organise extra event specifically for mini bus funds. These could include: a bag pack, duck race and another Mulgrave Open Gardens.

- **School Panto**

We would like to go ahead with a school panto for the children at Christmas. FoLs agreed to pay half.

- **Class Dojo Rewards**

We will donate £80 per term (3 payments per year) towards the rewards for the class dojos.

- **Reflective Space Cushions**

Liz and Lena kindly offered to make us some cushions for the reflective spaces in school. We will pick up any expenses.

- **PE Kits**

We would like to add to the PE kits and we will consider replacing the Hoodies and buying leotards and track suit bottoms etc.

Meeting closed at 3.15pm, next meeting date to be confirmed.